WBBA Meeting Minutes

October 3, 2017

Motion to open the meeting was called by President Dwayne McCreary. Moved to open by Shelby Vazquez and seconded by Stephanie Germ. All in Favor

Minutes from first meeting (Sept. 5, 2017) are online. Move to accept them by Jennifer Stevens and seconded by John Wolfe.

Dwayne wants to thank everyone for working at the competition on Saturday, Sept. 30,2017. No hard numbers in yet on how much was brought in but it was a HUGE success from the other band directors that attended. Dwayne wants suggestions on how to improve anything for future competitions. Survey will be sent out via e-mail.

First order of business was financial report from Debi Borgelt, Treasurer.

Checking account balance: \$76,424.36

Outstanding invoices for Discount cards (\$3,020)

Savings account balance: \$33,996.43 (need \$48,000.00 to finish paying off uniforms)

(Will transfer rest needed from checking.)

Discount cards: sold 1320 cards, stand to profit \$19,530.00. Outstanding balance of \$3020.00.

Rockathon budgeted for \$27,000. Income of \$20,525.00. Short of \$6,475.00

Parking from 8th grade night brought in \$1,129.45

Check from Kroger Cards - \$59.32

Band competition details will be worked on this week.

Questions answered on finances.

Moved to accept treasurers report by Jennifer Stevens and seconded by Lisa Salinas.

First Vice Presidents report - Stephanie Germ

Please sign up for Kroger card- only 55 households are signed up for it and we get money donated to the band when you shop there.

Rockathon sponsors are taken through Oct. 31st.

Fruit sale starts next week. Delivery dates are the middle to end of November. Check e-mail for official dates.

Senior night at the football game - we need volunteers to help collect money for parking.

Blood drive we place 2nd (missed tying by one donation) and received \$750.00 from Blood assurance.

Three band competitions are coming up. We need volunteers to chaperone

Last home football game is coming up at the end of October. Concessions still need volunteers.

COO Report- Jeremy Matthews

Need Crew Cat help for the last football games and the three competitions. Contact Jeremy if you can help.

NEW BUSSINESS

Oct. 23,2017 New York trip meeting- Mr. Willoughby will discuss more during his time.

All students account balances must be paid before they can register for the trip.

Uniforms - to get the uniforms here by the exhibition there was an extra \$1800 shipping charge but the company split it with us so we paid \$900. With asking for donations and a donation from one family of \$600 we did not have to take any money out of the operating budget to cover this.

Wash uniforms- Will need help in doing this. Two e-mails will go out 1) will ask if anyone is allergic to a certain detergent. 2) If you can help wash the uniforms at home. (Must have a washer without an agitator.) If you have any questions, please see Jennifer Stevens.

Shakoes wraps- if it gets dirty or something on it, it must be washed ASAP (that night) please let Jennifer know if this needs to happen.

Color guard uniforms question- Can parents wash their uniforms - Will discuss with Robert and let them know.

MR.WILLOUGHBY REPORT

Discussed competition that we co-sponsored with Cass.

Discussed why he chose the Judges he did - they are the best in GA and wanted to hear their comments on our kids.

This event was educational for our kids:

- they got to see different band cultures
- -see how other bands run and interact
- see how other kids/directors treat their instruments and other facilities

- see all the support of the parents.

He thanked everyone who volunteered on that day, and before that day, that helped out in any way. Said he heard a lot of positive comments about the competition. He will be sending out a survey to hear any comments and suggestions for future competitions.

Upcoming events- Home game Friday night, check e-mail or web site for schedule.

Fall concert on Monday night 7 pm in PAC - Casual clothes for the kids- no jeans

District tryouts are coming December 9, 2017. Second Saturday of December.

Look for an e-mail coming out about the Macy Thanksgiving day parade information meeting that will be held on Oct. 23,2017 at 7 pm in the PAC.

The meeting will reveal tentative itinerary and tentative costs.

It will discuss what we are doing to help raise money-goal is 20% to help kids get to New York.

First deposit will be before Thanksgiving.

There will be a tour guide from "My Gateway" there to answer questions. All payments will go through them.

All kids accounts need to have a \$0 or positive balance before paying for the trip.

Another order of competition t-shirts are going to be ordered. If anyone wants one please e-mail Mr. Willoughby and let him know ASAP. Turnaround time will be quick.

No more new business. Motion to end meeting was made by Jennifer Stevens and seconded by Jeremy Mathews. All in favor.

Meeting finished at 7:12pm

Minutes recorded by:

Kathleen Webb, Secretary